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NEWSLETTER 
19/06/20 

 

Bubbles and zoom chats 

 

From next Monday, we will have three bubbles in school with 35 children coming 

to school, some full-time and others part-time. Today all parents of children in 

Bubble 1, Bubble 2 and Bubble 3 received an email with information about 

arrangements for next week. This includes drop off and collection points. 

 

Next week all children currently learning at home are invited to take part in 

weekly zoom chats with a group of children in their class managed by school staff. 

All parents of these children received an email today with further information and 

a letter. In order for children to take part in the zoom chats, parents must give 

their consent and supervise their child during the chat. Please return your child’s 

signed consent form before 9.00am on Monday 22nd June as the first chats are on 

Monday afternoon. The timetable for zoom chats contains the link and password 

for each group chat. Parents can find this information on a new page called ‘Home 

School Zoom Chats’ in class pages on the school website.  

 

Goodbye Barn! 

 

On Monday the delapidated barn on Back Lane was demolished. Plans for 

developing the space will be developed in copnsultation with residents next term. 

Many thanks to Mike Darwell (Parent Governor) for organising this work; to Mike 

Clapp and his team for completing the demolition and clearing the site; to the 

Back Lane residents for their cooperation and support. 

 

Before 

 

After 
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Keeping in touch 

 

Keeping in touch throughout the next few weeks is 

going to be more important than ever.  

 All contact is now via email and alerts on the 

School Spider app. 

The weekly newsletter is published on Fridays. 

Regular blogs provide additional information and 

updates when necessary. You will receive alerts 

when these are available. 

Emails will be checked daily during the week.  

Next week the school office will be manned on 

Monday and Wednesday. 

 

Listen to our first podcast! 

Mr. Pugh has involved children and staff 

in creating our very first Archbishop 

Hutton’s podcast. You can find this on 

the latest blog. Have a listen and enjoy! 

 

Track resurfacing 

The track on the school field will be resurfaced during the next couple of weeks.  

This means that it will be ready for full use in September. 

 

Updated Behaviour Policy  

From Monday 22nd June, children both at home and at school can earn a Learner 

of the Week certificate on Friday. Children working at home need to upload their 

best piece of home learning and save it in their class’ Pupil Area before Friday. 

Each teacher will choose one Learner of the Week on Friday morning. All 

Learners of the Week, whether at school or home, will then be sent a Learner of 

the Week certificate. Make this a difficult choice for your teacher by saving your 

work in your class’ Pupil Area! Parents can find the updated Behaviour Policy on 

the latest school blog. 

 



3 

 

 
UNIFORM REMINDER FOR SEPTEMBER 

 

From September 2020, school uniform will only include sweatshirts and P.E. tops 

with the tree logo. 

These can be bought directly or online from The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company along with book bags and P.E. bags. 

Uniform can be purchased at The Uniform & Leisurewear Company shops in 

Lancaster or Morecambe – these are now open - and online. Orders placed online 

can be delivered to school free of charge for you to collect. 

Here is the website link:- 

http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-

huttons-primary-school/ 

The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company 

shop in Lancaster 

The Uniform & Leisurewear 

Company 

shop in Morecambe 

15 Common Garden Street 

Lancaster 

LA1 1XD 

Open Monday to Saturday 

From 9.30a.m. to 5p.m. 

Closed Sunday and Bank Holidays 

60 Euston Road 

Morecambe 

LA4 5DG 

Open Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, 

Friday & Saturday 

From 9.30a.m. to 4.30p.m. 

Closed Wednesday, Sunday and Bank 

Holidays 

Both shops can be contacted on 01524 388355 

Find out more on www.ualonline.com 
 

 
Applying for free school meals 

 

Have you recently become eligible for universal credit  

due to changing employment circumstances?  

This may mean that your child/children are also eligible for free school meals. 

When you apply for universal credit at www.gov.uk/universal-credit remember to 

check whether this includes eligibility for free school meals. 

 If your children are entitled to free school meals, let us know by email or phone. 

The government have just introduced a system of free school meal vouchers for 

parents to spend in supermarkets while schools are closed.   

As soon as we know your children are eligible, we can organise these vouchers. 

http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-huttons-primary-school/
http://www.ualonline.com/product-category/schoolwear/lancaster/archbishop-huttons-primary-school/
http://www.gov.uk/universal-credit
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